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The meeting was called to order at 4:15 p.m. by Principal Davis.  

Members in Attendance:  

• Tabitha Davis, Campus Principal 

• Maria Nelson, Elementary Counselor 

• Monique Wallace, Secondary Counselor 

• Y’vonne McFadden, School Nurse 

• Astrid Dennis, School Secretary 

• Alfredia Guillory, Teacher 

• Marcus Wilmore, Teacher 

• Alesia Myers, Parent 

Items of Discussion:  

• Attendance  

o Our attendance has been adversely impacted this year although we have issued technology to 
all students, conducted home visits, and initiated attendance contracts 

o In order to encourage daily student attendance, we use incentives to reward those who have 
perfect attendance 

• Perfect attendance scholars received free passes to Whataburger and Jason’s Deli 

• Perfect attendance scholars were entered into a drawing for a shopping spree at 
Target 

o Six scholars received a shopping spree for clothing, toys, and games  

• Teachers also offer rewards to scholars with perfect attendance, such as 
dropping the lowest assignment or quiz grade and gift cards to McDonald’s, 
Sonic, and Chick-Fil-A 

• Cycle 3 Grades  

 o Fun & engaging lessons help motivate scholars to complete assignments 

 o It’s important to have students move as much as possible during the lessons rather than 
engaging in stationary work only 

 o Students are not completing the asynchronous work in the prescribed window of time 

 o Students are reluctant to turn their cameras on during class, especially secondary scholars 



• Devices  

 o 99% of students have been issued a device for schoolwork 

 o Many of our scholars have damaged their school-issued devices and some are now inoperable 

 o Online STAAR-testing - scholars must bring their school-issued devices for the assessments, 
students are required to test on campus 

 o If school-issued devices are damaged, they need to be brought to campus for repairs ASAP and 
this needs to be completed in time for STAAR 

• The online testing window has been extended the 2020-2021 school year 

• District-Level Assessments 

 o Math DLA did not occur on Tuesday, January 26th  due to a system-wide outage (Amazon 
server) 

 o We will attempt to resume testing tomorrow based on accessibility to OnTrack 

• Covid Testing for Staff  

 o Available on the 2nd & 4th Friday of each month with Nurse McFadden 

 o Six staff members have been tested so far 

o Staff members are signing up now for the February 12th test date 

 o The Health & Medical Services Dept is working on a mass vaccination event for HISD 
employees 

• Info will be shared with staff as soon as it is received from HMS 

 

 


